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A  Meeting  of the above Council took place on Wednesday 29th November 2017
at 7.30 p.m. in the Village Hall. Newton Reigny.

PRESENT. Councillors E.S. Graham (vice chairman). K. Monaghan. D. Bell
A. Blackburn. D. Savage. E.D.C. Councillors. Mrs L. Grisedale. and Mrs E. Martin.
Mr. W. Leech. and the clerk F. P. Barbour.

APOLOGIES. Were received from Councillors. C. J. Davies and J. Elliott.

MINUTES of the last Meeting were read agreed and approved.

MATTERS ARISING. Restoration works regarding the recent waste water project 
within the highway in Catterlen Village are in the hands of  Cumbria Highways dept.
A quote for remaking the finger bar on the signpost in Newton Reigny was received 
from C.C.C in the sum of £1400. It was agreed to see if it could be reclaimed to the 
Parish Council for other repair options. 

CORRESPONDENCE. A letter  from  C.C.C Highways with regard to damage to 
roadside verge in  Catterlen was received this letter was C.C to the other parties 
involved.  A request for grant aid towards to cost of Fellrunner Bus service within the 
Parish was received. It was agreed to complete a cheque in the sum of £49..00. 
A Consultation paper with regard to Eden Community Governance Review was 
completed, with a view to retaining the Status Quo.  A request by E.D.C Council 
chairman.  Mrs M Robinson  To nominate an appropriate member of the community 
for  recognition of outstanding public service. An appropriate person was selected  
and information will be forwarded to Mrs Robinson.  A letter containing changes to 
the National Audit which will take place after 31st March 2018. was received.  
A letter from Sonia Hutchinson of CALC  regarding  EDC Devolution of Assets was  
received. It was agreed to invite a representative to the next Parish Council Meeting.

PLANNING MATTERS. From  E.D.C.     Notice was received of refusal, regarding  
an  applicartion no. 17/0571 on behalf of Mr. R. Siddle.  An application 17/0924
regarding  4.  affordable,  and 2.  market led dwellings at old park  Catterlen  for  
Mr I  Dalton.  The  Parish Council was in agreement with the application.
An application no.17/0956 fo an extension at 11 The Drive. Newton Rigg  was 
considered. There were no objections.  An application for Prior Notification of 
Agricultural  Development  Proposed Building  at Kettleside  Farm was considered 
there were no objections.



CATTERLEN PARISH COUNCIL  # 61   page .2.

CHURCHYARD GRASS CUTTING.   A revised agreement  drawn up by the clerk 
was presented, its content  was agreed in principle, subject to consultation with the  
P.C.C regarding appropriate, insurance cover.

BUS SHELTER. The clerk presented for approval details specification and pictures 
of   Bus Shelters  from manufacturer,  B&C Shelter Solutions Ltd. It was agreed to 
purchase a green aluminium, right hand corner opening bus shelter complete with 
bench seat and time table board for the sum of £3724. .00. + VAT.
Councillor Mrs. L. Grisedale agreed to enquire into planning requirements with 
regard to the erection of the replacement bus shelter being of  differing design, and 
materials to the former.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS. There being no other business to transact the Vice 
Chairman closed the Meeting at  9.10 p.m.

 
signed ……………………….                                  dated………………………..


